
High School Board Report February 21, 2022

1. J-term Showcase Night was rescheduled to January 19th from 3pm to 5 pm.  Students did
a great job of showing what they learned and adjusting to the changes.  It was great to see
the community and family support!

2. We have been implementing a weekly drawing for high school students who have not
gotten any minors for the week in our PBIS system.  Students have been really receptive
to this new idea focusing on positivity.

3. Congratulations to the Large Group speech team for all of their hard work this season! At
State Contest on February 5th, two groups earned overall district one ratings
● Ensemble Acting: Natalie Marr and AJ Vetter. These ladies earned straight ones on the

day.
● Ensemble Acting: Annala Elliott, Kelli Jirak, and Luca Moody. These ladies earned

two ones and a two, resulting in an overall one rating.

District two ratings are the following:

● Choral Reading: Kaylee Baker, Taylor Claussen, Sarah Eiler, Lily Hackman, Kelli
Jirak, Kelsey Klassen, Emily Manweiler, Chloe Reicherts, and Kaydence Zack

● Ensemble Acting: Isaiah Eike, Lily Hackman, Kelsey Klassen, Emily Manweiler, and
Catherine Pethoud

● Group Improv: Madi Dreckman, Elleri Eike, and Devon Snyder

4. Our students held the Sadies Dance on January 29th.  Thanks to all of the students and
Mrs. Anderson who helped to organize this fun and safe event for students!

5. Our winter sports are now all concluded and we will soon begin the spring events.  The
school year is going quickly and students are getting in the groove of second semester!

6. Mrs. Maas took a group of students to a Women’s Empowerment Day at NICC.  Students
really enjoyed the opportunity to network with other students and speakers.

7. Mr. Russ took a group of FFA students to a CTE Day on the Hill where he was able to
meet with legislators and show them the great things happening in New Hampton.  We
also had a group of students compete for district officers this past month.

8. Our Professional Development today focused on getting ready for ISASP testing in April,
Team time to focus on curriculum needs, and PBL in the content areas.  Our goal will be
to showcase what we are doing in each classroom related to Project Based Learning.
Please watch Facebook and the School Website for any publicity.


